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RE LA MER ET LES VOLCANS 2019 DECOUVREZ LA SICILE LA TERRE DAVENTURE
? ? ? ? ? b. The Second Calender's Story xl.?Story of Prince Bihzad..? ? ? ? ? Bravo for a fawn with a houri's eye of black, Like the sun or the
shining moon midst the starry train!.When it was the ninth day, the viziers [foregathered and] said, one to another, "Verily, this youth baffleth us,
for as often as the king is minded to put him to death, he beguileth him and ensorcelleth him with a story; so what deem ye we should do, that we
may slay him and be at rest from him?" Then they took counsel together and were of accord that they should go to the king's wife [and prompt her
to urge the king to slaughter the youth. So they betook themselves to her] and said to her, "Thou art heedless of this affair wherein thou art and this
heedlessness will not profit thee; whilst the king is occupied with eating and drinking and diversion and forgetteth that the folk beat upon tabrets
and sing of thee and say, 'The king's wife loveth the youth;' and what while he abideth on life, the talk will increase and not diminish." Quoth she,
"By Allah, it was ye set me on against him, and what shall I do [now]?" And they answered, "Do thou go in to the king and weep and say to him,
'Verily, the women come to me and tell me that I am become a byword in the city, and what is thine advantage in the sparing of this youth? If thou
wilt not slay him, slay me, so this talk may be estopped from us.'".A certain assessor was one day taken with a woman and much people assembled
before his house and the lieutenant of police and his men came to him and knocked at the door. The assessor looked out of window and seeing the
folk, said, "What aileth you?" Quoth they, "[Come,] speak with the lieutenant of police such an one." So he came down and they said to him,
"Bring forth the woman that is with thee." Quoth he, "Are ye not ashamed? How shall I bring forth my wife?" And they said, "Is she thy wife by
contract (118) or without contract?" ["By contract,"] answered he, "according to the Book of God and the Institutes of His Apostle." "Where is the
contract?" asked they; and he replied, "Her contract is in her mother's house." Quoth they, "Arise and come down and show us the contract." And
he said to them, "Go from her way, so she may come forth." Now, as soon as he got wind of the matter, he had written the contract and fashioned it
after her fashion, to suit with the case, and written therein the names of certain of his friends as witnesses and forged the signatures of the drawer
and the wife's next friend and made it a contract of marriage with his wife and appointed it for an excuse. (119) So, when the woman was about to
go out from him, he gave her the contract that be had forged, and the Amir sent with her a servant of his, to bring her to her father. So the servant
went with her and when she came to her door, she said to him, "I will not return to the citation of the Amir; but let the witnesses (120) present
themselves and take my contract.".When the night was half spent, I arose [and went forth the tent] to do an occasion of mine, and none knew of my
case save this woman. The dogs misdoubted of me and followed me and gave not over besetting me, till I fell on my back into a deep pit, wherein
was water, and one of the dogs fell in with me. The woman, who was then a girl in the first bloom of youth, full of strength and spirit, was moved
to pity on me, for that wherein I was fallen, and coming to me with a rope, said to me, "Lay hold of this rope." So I laid hold of the rope and clung
to it and she pulled me up; but, when I was halfway up, I pulled her [down] and she fell with me into the pit; and there we abode three days, she
and I and the dog..? ? ? ? ? Read thou my writ and apprehend its purport, for my case This is and fate hath stricken me with sorrows past allay..The
company marvelled at this story and the ninth officer came forward and said, 'I will tell you a right goodly story I heard at a wedding..? ? ? ? ?
Tow'rds El Akil my journey I take; to visit him, The wastes in praise and safety I traverse, without fear,.When the Khalif heard this, he said, "By
Allah, O Jerir, Omar possesseth but a hundred dirhems." (66) [And he cried out to his servant, saying,] "Ho, boy! give them to him." Moreover, he
gave him the ornaments of his sword; and Jerir went forth to the [other] poets, who said to him, "What is behind thee?" (67) And he answered, "A
man who giveth to the poor and denieth the poets, and I am well-pleased with him." (68).? ? ? ? ? And high is my repute, for that I wounded
aforetime My lord, (215) whom God made best of all the treaders of the clay..Then the queen entered the palace and sat down on the throne of the
circumcision (231) at the upper end of the hall, whereupon Tuhfeh took the lute and pressing it to her bosom, touched its strings on such wise that
the wits of all present were bewildered and the Sheikh Iblis said to her, 'O my lady Tuhfeh, I conjure thee, by the life of this worshipful queen, sing
for me and praise thyself, and gainsay me not.' Quoth she, 'Hearkening and obedience; yet, but for the adjuration by which thou conjurest me, I had
not done this. Doth any praise himself? What manner of thing is this?' Then she improvised and sang the following verses:.He gave not over going
and the journey was pleasant to him, till they came to a goodly land, abounding in birds and wild beasts, whereupon El Abbas started a gazelle and
shot it with an arrow. Then he dismounted and cutting its throat, said to his servant, "Alight thou and skin it and carry it to the water." Aamir
answered him [with "Hearkening and obedience"] and going down to the water, kindled a fire and roasted the gazelle's flesh. Then they ate their fill
and drank of the water, after which they mounted again and fared on diligently, and Aamir still unknowing whither El Abbas was minded to go. So
he said to him, "O my lord, I conjure thee by God the Great, wilt thou not tell me whither thou intendest?" El Abbas looked at him and made
answer with the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? b. The Second Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor.Thereupon there sallied forth to him Zuheir ben Hebib, and
they wheeled about and feinted awhile, then came to dose quarters and exchanged strokes. El Harith forewent his adversary in smiting and
stretched him weltering in his gore; whereupon Hudheifeh cried out to him, saying, "Gifted of God art thou, O Harith! Call another of them." So he
cried out, saying, "Is there a comer-forth [to battle?]" But they of Baghdad held back froni him; and when it appeared to El Harith that confusion
was amongst them, he fell upon them and overthrew the first of them upon their last and slew of them twelve men. Then the evening overtook him
and the Baghdadis addressed themselves to flight..Meanwhile, the Sheikh Aboultawaif Iblis and his son Es Shisban set out, as we have said, with
their troops, who were of the doughtiest of the Jinn and the most accomplished of them in valour and horsemanship, [and fared on till they drew
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near the Crescent Mountain], When the news of their approach reached Meimoun, he cried out with a great cry to the troops, who were twenty
thousand horse, [and bade them make ready for departure]. Then he went in to Tuhfeh and kissing her, said to her, 'Know that thou art presently my
life of the world, and indeed the Jinn are gathered together to wage war on me on thine account. If I am vouchsafed the victory over them and am
preserved alive, I will set all the kings of the Jinn under thy feet and thou shall become queen of the world.' But she shook her head and wept; and
he said, 'Weep not, for, by the virtue of the mighty inscription engraven on the seal-ring of Solomon, thou shall never again see the land of men!
Can any one part with his life? So give ear unto that which I say; else will I kill thee.' And she was silent..Now this present was a cup of ruby, a
span high and a finger's length broad, full of fine pearls, each a mithcal (211) in weight and a bed covered with the skin of the serpent that
swalloweth the elephant, marked with spots, each the bigness of a dinar, whereon whoso sitteth shall never sicken; also an hundred thousand
mithcals of Indian aloes-wood and thirty grains of camphor, each the bigness of a pistachio-nut, and a slave-girl with her paraphernalia, a charming
creature, as she were the resplendent moon. Then the king took leave of me, commending me to the merchants and the captain of the ship, and I set
out, with that which was entrusted to my charge and my own good, and we ceased not to pass from island to island and from country to country, till
we came to Baghdad, when I entered my house and foregathered with my family and brethren..? ? ? ? ? b. The Fakir and his Pot of Butter
dcx.?STORY OF THE CREDULOUS HUSBAND.Thirteenth Officer's Story, The, ii. 181..When she heard their words, in the presence of the folk,
she said, 'Praise be to God, the King who availeth unto all things, and blessing upon His prophets and apostles!' Then quoth she [to the assembly], '
Bear witness, O ye who are present, to these men's speech, and know that I am that woman whom they confess that they wronged.' And she turned
to her husband's brother and said to him, 'I am thy brother's wife and God (extolled be His perfection and exalted be He I) delivered me from that
whereinto thou castedst me of false accusation and suspect and from the frowardness whereof thou hast spoken, and [now] hath He shown forth my
innocence, of His bounty and generosity. Go, for thou art absolved of the wrong thou didst me.' Then she prayed for him and he was made whole of
his sickness..The Fifth Day.It befell one day that he entered a certain city and sold somewhat that was with him of merchandise and got him friends
of the merchants of the place and fell to sitting with them and entertaining them and inviting them to his lodging and his assembly, whilst they also
invited him to their houses. On this wise he abode a long while, till he was minded to leave the city; and this was bruited abroad among his friends,
who were concerned for parting from him. Then he betook himself to him of them, who was the richest of them in substance and the most apparent
of them in generosity, and sat with him and borrowed his goods; and when he was about to take leave, he desired him to give him the deposit that
he had left with him. 'And what is the deposit?' asked the merchant. Quoth the sharper, 'It is such a purse, with the thousand dinars therein.' And the
merchant said, 'When didst thou give it me?' 'Extolled be the perfection of God!' replied the sharper. 'Was it not on such a day, by such a token, and
thus and thus?' 'I know not of this,' rejoined the merchant, and words were bandied about between them, whilst the folk [who were present also]
disputed together concerning their affair and their speech, till their voices rose high and the neighbours had knowledge of that which passed
between them..A certain king sat one day on the roof of his palace, diverting himself with looking about him, and presently, chancing to look aside,
he espied, on [the roof of] a house over against his palace, a woman, never saw his eyes her like. So he turned to those who were present and said to
them, "To whom belongeth yonder house?" "To thy servant Firouz," answered they, "and that is his wife." So he went down, (and indeed love had
made him drunken and he was passionately enamoured of her), and calling Firouz, said to him, "Take this letter and go with it to such a city and
bring me the answer." Firouz took the letter and going to his house, laid it under his head and passed that night. When the morning morrowed, he
took leave of his wife and set out for the city in question, unknowing what the king purposed against him..Now the treasuries aforetime had been in
the viziers' hand, so they might do with them what they would, and when they came under the youth's hand, that of the viziers was straitened from
them, and the youth became dearer to the king than a son and he could not brook to be separated from him. When the viziers saw this, they were
jealous of him and envied him and cast about for a device against him whereby they might oust him from the king's favour, but found no
opportunity. At last, when came the destined hour, (101) it chanced that the youth one day drank wine and became drunken and wandered from his
wits; so he fell to going round about within the palace of the king and fate led him to the lodging of the women, in which there was a little
sleeping-chamber, where the king lay with his wife. Thither came the youth and entering the chamber, found there a couch spread, to wit, a
sleeping place, and a candle burning. So he cast himself on the couch, marvelling at the paintings that were in the chamber, and slept and
slumbered heavily till eventide, when there came a slave-girl, bringing with her all the dessert, eatables and drinkables, that she was wont to make
ready for the king and his wife, and seeing the youth lying on his back, (and none knowing of his case and he in his drunkenness unknowing where
he was,) thought that he was the king asleep on his bed; so she set the censing-vessel and laid the essences by the couch, then shut the door and
went away..To return to King El Aziz. When his son El Abbas left him, he was desolated for him with an exceeding desolation, he and his mother;
and when tidings of him tarried long and the appointed time passed [and the prince returned not], the king caused public proclamation to be made,
commanding all his troops to make ready to mount and go forth in quest of his son El Abbas at the end of three days, after which time no cause of
hindrance nor excuse should be admitted unto any. So on the fourth day, the king bade number the troops, and behold, they were four-and-twenty
thousand horse, besides servants and followers. Accordingly, they reared the standards and the drums beat to departure and the king set out [with
his army], intending for Baghdad; nor did he cease to fare on with all diligence, till he came within half a day's journey of the city and bade his
troops encamp in [a place there called] the Green Meadow. So they pitched the tents there, till the country was straitened with them, and set up for
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the king a pavilion of green brocade, broidered with pearls and jewels..Oft as my yearning waxeth, my heart consoleth me, ii. 228..This was all the
merchant's good; so he said, "O youth, I will play thee another game for the shop." Now the value of the shop was four thousand dinars; so they
played and El Abbas beat him and won his shop, with that which was therein; whereupon the other arose, shaking his clothes, and said to him, "Up,
O youth, and take thy shop." So El Abbas arose and repairing to the shop, took possession thereof, after which he returned to [the place where he
had left] his servant [Aamir] and found there the Amir Saad, who was come to bid him to the presence of the king. El Abbas consented to this and
accompanied him till they came before King Ins ben Cais, whereupon he kissed the earth and saluted him and exceeded (78) in the salutation.
Quoth the king to him, "Whence comest thou, O youth?" and he answered, "I come from Yemen.".Now there accosted him once, on his day of
ill-omen, an Arab of the Benou Tai, (170) and En Numan would have put him to death; but the Arab said, "God quicken the king! I have two little
girls and have made none guardian over them; so, if the king see fit to grant me leave to go to them, I will give him the covenant of God (171) that
I will return to him, whenas I have appointed them a guardian." En Numan had compassion on him and said to him, "If a man will be surety for
thee of those who are with us, [I will let thee go], and if thou return not, I will put him to death." Now there was with En Numan his vizier Sherik
ben Amrou; so the Tai (172) looked at him and said,.? ? ? ? ? Tirewomen to the bride, who whiskers, ay, and beard Upon her face produce, they
never would assign. (194).? ? ? ? ? k. The Vizier's Son and the Bathkeeper's Wife dlxxxiv.? ? ? ? ? By Allah, but that I trusted that I should meet
you again, Your camel-leader to parting had summoned you in vain!.Omar ben Abdulaziz and the Poets, The Khalif, i. 45..27. Alaeddin Abou es
Shamat dxx.? ? ? ? ? "Take comfort, for the loved are come again,".? ? ? ? ? How bright and how goodly my lustre appears! Yea, my wreaths are
like girdles of silver so white..Then said Azadbekht to him (and indeed his words were [prompted] by anger and those of the youth by presence of
mind and good breeding), "I bought thee with my money and looked for fidelity from thee, wherefore I chose thee over all my grandees and
servants and made thee keeper of my treasuries. Why, then, hast thou outraged my honour and entered my house and played the traitor with me and
tookest no thought unto that which I have done thee of benefits?" "O king," answered the youth, "I did this not of my choice and freewill and I had
no [evil] intent in being there; but, of the littleness of my luck, I was driven thither, for that fate was contrary and fair fortune lacking. Indeed, I had
striven with all endeavour that nought of foul should proceed from me and kept watch over myself, lest default appear in me; but none may avail to
make head against ill fortune, nor doth endeavour profit in case of lack of luck, as appeareth by the example of the merchant who was stricken with
ill luck and his endeavour profited him not and he succumbed to the badness of his fortune." "What is the story of the merchant," asked the king,
"and how was his luck changed upon him by the sorriness of his fortune?" "May God prolong the king's continuance!" answered the
youth..Meinsoun drank off his cup and said to her, 'Well done, O perfect of attributes!' Then he signed to her and was absent awhile, after which he
returned and with him a tray of jewels worth an hundred thousand dinars, [which he gave to Tuhfeh]. So Kemeriyeh arose and bade her slave-girl
open the closet behind her, wherein she laid all that wealth. Then she delivered the key to Tuhfeh, saying, 'All that cometh to thee of riches, lay
thou in this closet that is by thy side, and after the festival, it shall be carried to thy palace on the heads of the Jinn.' Tuhfeh kissed her hand, and
another king, by name Munir, took the cup and filling it, said to her, 'O fair one, sing to me over my cup upon the jasmine.' 'Hearkening and
obedience,' answered she and improvised the following verses:.O thou that blamest me for my heart and railest at my ill, ii. 101..When she had
made an end of her song, she wept and Noureddin wept also. Then she took the lute and improvised and sang the following verses:.Meanwhile,
Belehwan the froward addressed himself to pay court to Caesar, King of the Greeks, (131) and seek help of him in making war upon his father, and
he inclined unto him and gave him a numerous army. His father the king heard of this and sent to Caesar, saying, 'O king of illustrious might,
succour not an evil-doer. This is my son and he hath done thus and thus and cut his brother's throat and that of his brother's son in the cradle.' But
he told not the King of the Greeks that the child [had recovered and] was alive. When Caesar heard [the truth] of the matter, it was grievous to him
and he sent back to Suleiman Shah, saying, 'If it be thy will, O king, I will cut off his head and send it to thee.' But he made answer, saying, 'I reck
not of him: the reward of his deed and his crimes shall surely overtake him, if not to-day, then to-morrow.' And from that day he continued to
correspond with Caesar and to exchange letters and presents with him..So the old man put his head forth of the window and called the youth, who
came to him from the mosque and sought leave [to enter]. The Muezzin bade him enter, and when he came in to the damsel, he knew her and she
knew him; whereupon he turned back in bewilderment and would have fled; but she sprang up to him and seized him, and they embraced and wept
together, till they fell down on the ground in a swoon. When the old man saw them in this plight, he feared for himself and fled forth, seeing not the
way for drunkenness. His neighbour the Jew met him and said to him, "How comes it that I see thee confounded?" "How should I not be
confounded," answered the old man, "seeing that the damsel who is with me is fallen in love with the servant of the mosque and they have
embraced and fallen down in a swoon? Indeed, I fear lest the Khalif come to know of this and be wroth with me; so tell me thou what is to be done
in this wherewith I am afflicted of the affair of this damsel." Quoth the Jew, "For the nonce, take this casting-bottle of rose-water and go forth-right
and sprinkle them therewith. If they be aswoon for this their foregathering and embracement, they will come to themselves, and if otherwise, do
thou flee.".?STORY OF THE SINGER AND THE DRUGGIST..166. Aboulhusn of Khorassan dcccclix.Now it chanced that a camel-driver,
belonging to Kisra the king, lost certain camels and the king threatened him, if he found them not, that he would slay him. So he set out and
plunged into the deserts till he came to the place where the damsel was and seeing her standing praying, waited till she had made an end of her
prayer, when he went up to her and saluted her, saying, 'Who art thou?' Quoth she, 'I am a handmaid of God.' 'What dost thou in this desolate
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place?' asked he, and she said, 'I serve God the Most High.' When he saw her beauty and grace, he said to her, 'Harkye! Do thou take me to husband
and I will be tenderly solicitous over thee and use thee with exceeding compassion and I will further thee in obedience to God the Most High.' But
she answered, saying, 'I have no need of marriage and I desire to abide here [alone] with my Lord and His service; but, if thou wouldst deal
compassionately with me and further me in the obedience of God the Most High, carry me to a place where there is water and thou wilt have done
me a kindness.'.Woman, The Thief and the, i. 278..Meanwhile, El Abbas abode with his cousin Akil twenty days, after which he made ready for the
journey to Baghdad and letting bring the booty he had gotten of King Zuheir, divided it between himself and his cousin. Then he set out for
Baghdad, and when he came within two days' journey of the city, he called his servant Aamir and bade him mount his charger and forego him with
the baggage-train and the cattle. So Aamir [took horse and] fared on till he came to Baghdad, and the season of his entering was the first of the day;
nor was there little child or hoary old man in the city but came forth to divert himself with gazing on those flocks and herds and upon the
goodliness of those slave-girls, and their wits were amazed at what they saw. Presently the news reached the king that the young man El Abbas,
who had gone forth from him, was come back with herds and rarities and slaves and a mighty host and had taken up his sojourn without the city,
whilst his servant Aamir was presently come to Baghdad, so he might make ready dwelling- places for his lord, wherein he should take up his
abode..?OF THE APPOINTED TERM, (128) WHICH, IF IT BE ADVANCED, MAY NOT BE DEFERRED AND IF IT BE DEFERRED, MAY
NOT BE ADVANCED.."O king," answered the youth, "there is no great forgiveness save in case of a great crime, for according as the offence is
great, in so much is forgiveness magnified and it is no dishonour to the like of thee if he spare the like of me. Verily, Allah knoweth that there is no
fault in me, and indeed He commandeth unto clemency, and no clemency is greater than that which spareth from slaughter, for that thy forgiveness
of him whom thou purposest to put to death is as the quickening of a dead man; and whoso doth evil shall find it before him, even as it was with
King Bihkerd." "And what is the story of King Bihkerd?" asked the king. "O king," answered the youth,.When I entered the service of this Amir,
(88) I had a great repute and every lewd fellow feared me of all mankind, and whenas I rode through the city, all the folk would point at me with
their fingers and eyes. It befell one day, as I sat in the house of the prefecture, with my back against a wall, considering in myself, there fell
somewhat in my lap, and behold, it was a purse sealed and tied. So I took it in my hand and behold, it had in it a hundred dirhems, (89) but I found
not who threw it and I said, "Extolled be the perfection of God, the King of the Kingdoms!" (90) Another day, [as I sat on like wise,] somewhat fell
on me and startled me, and behold, it was a purse like the first. So I took it and concealing its affair, made as if I slept, albeit sleep was not with
me..? ? ? ? ? When love-longing for her sweet sake I took upon myself, The railers flocked to me anon, on blame and chiding bent;.God knows I
ne'er recalled thy memory to my thought, iii. 46..The eunuch thanked him and blessed him and mounting, returned upon his way, following the
trace, whilst the cavalier rode with him to a certain road, when he said to him, 'This is where we left him.' Then he took leave of him and returned
to his own city, whilst the eunuch fared on along the road, enquiring of the youth in every village he entered by the description which the cavalier
had given him, and he ceased not to do thus till he came to the village where the young Melik Shah was. So he entered and lighting down therein,
made enquiry after the prince, but none gave him news of him; whereat he abode perplexed concerning his affair and addressed himself to depart.
Accordingly he mounted his horse [and set out homeward]; but, as he passed through the village, he saw a cow bound with a rope and a youth
asleep by her side, with the end of the halter in his hand; so he looked at him and passed on and took no heed of him in his heart; but presently he
stopped and said in himself; 'If he of whom I am in quest be come to the like [of the condition] of yonder sleeping youth, by whom I passed but
now, how shall I know him? Alas, the length of my travail and weariness! How shall I go about in quest of a wight whom I know not and whom, if
I saw him face to face, I should not know?'.? ? ? ? ? For know that hither have I fared and come to this thy land, By hopes of union with thee and
near fruition led..Then she was silent, and when the king heard her speech and profited by that which she said, he summoned up his reasoning
faculties and cleansed his heart and caused his understanding revert [to the right way] and turned [with repentance] to God the Most High and said
in himself, "Since there befell the kings of the Chosroes more than that which hath befallen me, never, whilst I abide [on life], shall I cease to
blame myself [for that which I did in the slaughter of the daughters of the folk]. As for this Shehrzad, her like is not found in the lands; so extolled
be the perfection of Him who appointed her a means for the deliverance of His creatures from slaughter and oppression!" Then he arose from his
session and kissed her head, whereat she rejoiced with an exceeding joy, she and her sister Dinarzad..50. Ibrahim ben el Mehdi and the Merchant's
Sister Night ccxlvi.? ? ? ? ? d. The Fourth Officer's Story dccccxxxiv.A certain singing-woman was fair of favour and high in repute, and it befell
one day that she went out apleasuring. As she sat, (133) behold, a man lopped of the hand stopped to beg of her, and he entered in at the door. Then
he touched her with his stump, saying, "Charity, for the love of God!" but she answered, "God open [on thee the gate of subsistence]!" and reviled
him. Some days after this, there came to her a messenger and gave her the hire of her going forth. (134) So she took with her a handmaid and an
accompanyist; (135) and when she came to the appointed place, the messenger brought her into a long passage, at the end whereof was a saloon. So
(quoth she) we entered and found none therein, but saw the [place made ready for an] entertainment with candles and wine and dessert, and in
another place we saw food and in a third beds..As time went on, the boy, the son of the king, grew up and fell to stopping the way (99) with the
thieves, and they used to carry him with them, whenas they went a-thieving. They sallied forth one day upon a caravan in the land of Seistan, and
there were in that caravan strong and valiant men and with them merchandise galore. Now they had heard that in that land were thieves; so they
gathered themselves together and made ready their arms and sent out spies, who returned and gave them news of the thieves. Accordingly, they
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prepared for battle, and when the robbers drew near the caravan, they fell in upon them and they fought a sore battle. At last the folk of the caravan
overmastered the thieves, by dint of numbers, and slew some of them, whilst the others fled. Moreover they took the boy, the son of King
Azadbekht, and seeing him as he were the moon, possessed of beauty and grace, brightfaced and comely of fashion, questioned him, saying, "Who
is thy father, and how camest thou with these thieves?" And he answered, saying, "I am the son of the captain of the thieves." So they took him and
carried him to the capital of his father King Azadbekht.? ? ? ? ? e. The Barber's Story cxlix.Midmost that meadow was a palace soaring high into
the air, with battlements of red gold, set with pearls and jewels, and a two-leaved gate; and in the gateway thereof were much people of the chiefs
of the Jinn, clad in sumptuous apparel. When they saw the old man, they all cried out, saying, 'The Lady Tuhfeh is come!' And as soon as she
reached the palace-gate, they came all and dismounting her from the horse's back, carried her into the palace and fell to kissing her hands. When
she entered, she beheld a palace whereof never saw eyes the like; for therein were four estrades, one facing other, and its walls were of gold and its
ceilings of silver. It was lofty of building, wide of continence, and those who beheld it would be puzzled to describe it. At the upper end of the hall
stood a throne of red gold, set with pearls and jewels, unto which led up five steps of silver, and on the right thereof and on its left were many
chairs of gold and silver; and over the dais was a curtain let down, gold and silver wrought and broidered with pearls and jewels..Then they went to
the youth and said to him, 'Know that the king thanketh thee for thy dealing yesternight and exceedeth in [praise of] thy good deed;' and they
prompted him to do the like again. So, when the next night came, the king abode on wake; watching the youth; and as for the latter, he went to the
door of the pavilion and drawing his sword, stood in the doorway. When the king saw him do thus, he was sore disquieted and bade seize him and
said to him, 'Is this my requital from thee? I showed thee favour more than any else and thou wouldst do with me this vile deed.' Then arose two of
the king's servants and said to him, 'O our lord, if thou command it, we will strike off his head.' But the king said, 'Haste in slaying is a vile thing,
for it (107) is a grave matter; the quick we can slay, but the slain we cannot quicken, and needs must we look to the issue of affairs. The slaying of
this [youth] will not escape us.' (108) Therewith he bade imprison him, whilst he himself returned [to the city] and despatching his occasions, went
forth to the chase..Now in that town was a man of good breeding and large generosity, a merchant of condition, young of years and bright of face,
who had come to that town from his own country with great store of merchandise and wealth galore. He took up his abode therein and the place
was pleasant to him and he was lavish in expenditure, so that he came to the end of all his good and there remained with him nothing save that
which was upon him of raiment. So he left the lodging wherein he had abidden in the days of his affluence, after he had wasted (260) that which
was therein of furniture, and fell to harbouring in the houses of the townsfolk from night to night..To his beloved one the lover's heart's inclined, iii.
22..So I arose and putting in my sleeve a handkerchief, wherein was a good sum of money, followed the woman, who went on before me and gave
not over walking till she brought me to a by-street and to a door, which she bade me open. I refused and she opened it and brought me into the
vestibule. As soon as I had entered, she locked the door of entrance from within and said to me, 'Sit [here] till I go in to the slave-girls and cause
them enter a place where they shall not see me.' 'It is well,' answered I and sat down; whereupon she entered and was absent from me a moment,
after which she returned to me, without a veil, and said, 'Arise, [enter,] in the name of God.' (127) So I arose and went in after her and we gave not
over going till we entered a saloon. When I examined the place, I found it neither handsome nor agreeable, but unseemly and desolate, without
symmetry or cleanliness; nay, it was loathly to look upon and there was a foul smell in it..Pious Woman accused of Lewdness, The, ii. 5..So he
went walking in the thoroughfares of the city and viewing its ordinance and its markets and thoroughfares and gazing on its folk. Presently, Abou
Nuwas met him. (Now he was of those of whom it is said, "They love the fair," (8) and indeed there is said what is said concerning him. (9) When
he saw Noureddin Ali, he stared at him in amazement and exclaimed, "Say, I take refuge with the Lord of the Daybreak!" (10) Then he accosted
the young Damascene and saluting him, said to him, "Why do I see my lord alone and forlorn? Meseemeth thou art a stranger and knowest not this
country; so, with my lord's permission, I will put myself at his service and acquaint him with the streets, for that I know this city." Quoth
Noureddin, "This will be of thy favour, O uncle." Whereat Abou Nuwas rejoiced and fared on with him, showing him the markets and
thoroughfares, till they came to the house of a slave-dealer, where he stopped and said to the youth, "From what city art thou?" "From Damascus,"
answered Noureddin; and Abou Nuwas said, "By Allah, thou art from a blessed city, even as saith of it the poet in the following verses:.111. The
Pilgrim and the Old Woman who dwelt in the Desert ccccxxxiv.When she had made an end of her verses, El Abbas bade the third damsel, who
came from Samarcand of the Persians and whose name was Rummaneh, sing, and she answered with "Hearkening and obedience." Then she took
the psaltery and crying out from the midst of her bead (130) improvised and sang the following verses:.Meanwhile, the boy [grew up and] abode
with the people of the village, and when God willed the accomplishment of His ordinance, the which endeavour availeth not to avert, he went forth
with a company of the villagers, to stop the way. The folk complained of them to the king, who sallied out with a company of his men and
surrounded the highwaymen and the boy with them, whereupon the latter drew forth an arrow and launched it at them, and it smote the king in his
vitals and wounded him. So they carried him to his house, after they had laid hands upon the youth and his companions and brought them before
the king, saying, 'What biddest thou that we do with them?' Quoth he, 'I am presently in concern for myself; so bring me the astrologers.'
Accordingly, they brought them before him and He said to them, 'Ye told me that my death should be by slaying at the hand of my son: how, then,
befalleth it that I have gotten my death-wound on this wise of yonder thieves?' The astrologers marvelled and said to him, 'O king, it is not
impossible to the lore of the stars, together with the fore-ordinance of God, that he who hath smitten thee should be thy son.'.The kings of the Jinn
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were moved to delight by that fair singing and fluent speech and praised Tuhfeh; and Queen Kemeriyeh rose to her and embraced her and kissed
her between the eyes, saying, 'By Allah, it is good, O my sister and solace of mine eyes and darling of my heart!' Then said she, 'I conjure thee by
Allah, give us more of this lovely singing.' And Tuhfeh answered with 'Hearkening and obedience.' So she took the lute and playing thereon after a
different fashion from the former one, sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? For no hand is there but the hand of God is over it And no oppressor but
shall be with worse than he opprest..Upon the parting day our loves from us did fare, iii. 114..53. Abou Hassan es Ziyadi and the Man from
Khorassan Night ccxlix.Awaken, O ye sleepers all, and profit, whilst it's here, ii. 234..? ? ? ? ? s. The Stolen Necklace dxcvi.Fourth Officer's Story,
The, ii. 142..When Noureddin heard these his slave-girl's verses, he fell a-weeping, what while she strained him to her bosom and wiped away his
tears with her sleeve and questioned him and comforted his mind. Then she took the lute and sweeping its strings, played thereon, after such a wise
as would move the phlegmatic to delight, and sang the following verses:.Meanwhile, the wind carried the two children [out to sea and thence
driving them] towards the land, cast them up on the sea-shore. As for one of them, a company of the guards of the king of those parts found him
and carried him to their master, who marvelled at him with an exceeding wonderment and adopted him to his son, giving out to the folk that he was
his [very] son, whom he had hidden, (106) of his love for him. So the folk rejoiced in him with an exceeding joy, for the king's sake, and the latter
appointed him his heir-apparent and the inheritor of his kingdom. On this wise, a number of years passed, till the king died and they crowned the
youth king in his room. So he sat down on the throne of his kingship and his estate flourished and his affairs prospered..The Lady Zubeideh
answered him many words and the talk waxed amain between them. At last the Khalif sat down at the heads of the pair and said, "By the tomb of
the Apostle of God (may He bless and preserve him!) and the sepulchres of my fathers and forefathers, whoso will tell me which of them died
before the other, I will willingly give him a thousand dinars!" When Aboulhusn heard the Khalifs words, he sprang up in haste and said, "I died
first, O Commander of the Faithful! Hand over the thousand dinars and quit thine oath and the conjuration by which thou sworest." Then Nuzhet el
Fuad rose also and stood up before the Khalif and the Lady Zubeideh, who both rejoiced in this and in their safety, and the princess chid her
slave-girl. Then the Khalif and the Lady Zubeideh gave them joy at their well-being and knew that this [pretended] death was a device to get the
money; and the princess said to Nuzhet el Fuad, "Thou shouldst have sought of me that which thou desiredst, without this fashion, and not have
consumed my heart for thee." And she said, "Indeed, I was ashamed, O my lady.".Woman (The Old), the Merchant and the King, i. 265..? ? ? ? ? h.
The Serpent-Charmer and his Wife dcxiv.Then the Khalif went forth and bade decorate the city: [so they decorated it] and the drums of glad tidings
were beaten. Moreover they made banquets to the people and the tables were spread seven days. And Tuhfeh and the Commander of the Faithful
ceased not to be in the most delightsome of life and the most prosperous thereof till there came to them the Destroyer of Delights and the Sunderer
of Companies; and thu is all that hath come down to as of their story.".? ? ? ? ? e. The Fifth Officer's Story dccccxxxiv.Now, as destiny would have
it, a certain jeweller of the town had been robbed of ten pearls, like unto those which were with the merchant; so, when he saw the two pearls in the
broker's hand, he said to him, 'To whom do these pearls belong?' and the broker answered, 'To yonder man.' [The jeweller looked at the merchant
and] seeing him in sorry case and clad in tattered clothes, misdoubted of him and said to him (purposing to surprise him into confession), 'Where
are the other eight pearls?' The merchant thought he asked him of those which were in the gown and answered, 'The thieves stole them from me.'
When the jeweller heard his reply, he doubted not but that it was he who had taken his good; so he laid hold of him and haling him before the chief
of the police, said to him, 'This is the man who stole my pearls: I have found two of them upon him and he confesseth to the other eight.'.? ? ? ? ? ?
? ? ? ? ee. Story of the Barber's Fifth Brother cliv.?THE FIFTH OFFICER'S STORY..? ? ? ? ? Lo, since the day I left you, O my masters, Life is
not sweet, no aye my heart is light..Then, when it was night, she brought her to me, after she had adorned her and perfumed her, and said to her,
"Gainsay not this thy lord in aught that he shall seek of thee." When she came to bed with me, I said in myself, "Verily, this damsel (216) is more
generous than I!" Then I sent away the slave-girl and drew not nigh unto her, but arose forthright and betaking myself to my wife, lay with her and
did away her maidenhead. She straightway conceived by me and accomplishing the time of her pregnancy, gave birth to this dear little daughter; in
whom I rejoiced, for that she was lovely to the utterest, and she hath inherited her mother's wit and her father's comeliness..? ? ? ? ? And scatter
musk on him and ambergris, so long As time endures; for this is all my wish and care..? ? ? ? ? O friends, the tears flow ever, in mockery of my
pain; My heart is sick for sev'rance and love-longing in vain..? ? ? ? ? w. The King's Son and the Afrit's Mistress dcii.? ? ? ? ? All things, indeed,
that betide to you are fore-ordered of God; Yet still in your deeds is the source to which their fulfilment is due..Then said she, "O king, comest thou
to a [watering-]place whereat thy dog hath drunken and wilt thou drink thereof?" The king was abashed at her and at her words and went out from
her, but forgot his sandal in the house..Quoth En Numan, "What prompted thee to keep faith, the case being as thou sayest?" "O king," answered
the Arab, "it was my religion." And En Numan said, "What is thy religion?" "The Christian," replied the other. Quoth the king, "Expound it unto
me." [So the Tai expounded it to him] and En Numan became a Christian. (174).Now, by the ordinance of God the Most High, a company of
thieves fell in upon a caravan hard by that mountain and made prize of that which was with them of merchandise. Then they betook themselves to
the mountain, so they might share their booty, and looking at the foot thereof, espied the gown of brocade. So they descended, to see what it was,
and finding the child wrapped therein and the gold laid at his head, marvelled and said, "Extolled be the perfection of God! By what wickedness
cometh this child here?" Then they divided the money between them and the captain of the thieves took the boy and made him his son and fed him
with sweet milk and dates, till he came to his house, when he appointed him a nurse, who should rear him..There was once in the land of Hind a
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king of illustrious station, endowed with understanding and good sense, and his name was Shah Bekht. He had a vizier, a man of worth and
intelligence, prudent in counsel, conformable to him in his governance and just in his judgment; wherefore his enviers were many and many were
the hypocrites, who sought in him faults and set snares for him, so that they insinuated into King Shah Bekht's eye hatred and rancour against him
and sowed despite against him in his heart; and plot followed after plot, till [at last] the king was brought to arrest him and lay him in prison and
confiscate his good and avoid his estate. (77).There was once a man of the drapers, who had a fair wife, and she was curtained (54) and chaste. A
certain young man saw her coming forth of the bath and loved her and his heart was occupied with her. So he cast about [to get access to her] with
all manner of devices, but availed not to win to her; and when he was weary of endeavour and his patience was exhausted for weariness and his
fortitude failed him and he was at an end of his resources against her, he complained of this to an old woman of ill-omen, (55) who promised him
to bring about union between him and her. He thanked her for this and promised her all manner of good; and she said to him, "Get thee to her
husband and buy of him a turban-cloth of fine linen, and let it be of the goodliest of stuffs.".? ? ? ? ? I supplicate Him, who parted us and doomed
Our separation, that we may meet again..Then he re-entered the village and buying the prince a horse, mounted him thereon and they ceased not
going, till they came to the frontier of their own country, where there fell robbers upon them by the way and took all that was with them and
pinioned them; after which they cast them into a pit hard by the road and went away and left them to die there, and indeed they had cast many folk
into that pit and they had died..When the damsel had made an end of her song, El Abbas swooned away and they sprinkled on him rose-water,
mingled with musk, till he came to himself, when he called another damsel (now there was on her of linen and clothes and ornaments that which
beggareth description, and she was endowed with brightness and loveliness and symmetry and perfection, such as shamed the crescent moon, and
she was a Turkish girl from the land of the Greeks and her name was Hafizeh) and said to her, "O Hafizeh, close thine eyes and tune thy lute and
sing to us upon the days of separation." She answered him with "Hearkening and obedience" and taking the lute, tuned its strings and cried out
from her head, (107) in a plaintive voice, and sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? n. The Fourteenth Officer's Story dccccxxxix.The folk flocked
about them, to divert themselves with watching the play, and they called the bystanders to witness of the wager and fell a-playing. El Abbas forbore
the merchant, so he might lead him on, and procrastinated with him awhile; and the merchant won and took of him the hundred dinars. Then said
the prince, "Wilt thou play another game?" And the other answered, "O youth, I will not play again, except it be for a thousand dinars." Quoth the
prince, "Whatsoever thou stakest, I will match thy stake with the like thereof." So the merchant brought out a thousand dinars and the prince
covered them with other thousand. Then they fell a-playing, but El Abbas was not long with him ere he beat him in the square of the elephant, (77)
nor did he leave to do thus till he had beaten him four times and won of him four thousand dinars..Tai, En Numan and the Arab of the Benou. i.
203..Hakim (El) bi Amrillah, The Merchant and the Favourite of the Khalif El Mamoun, iii. 171..When I came forth, I swooned away: so I sat
down till my trouble subsided; then I made for my comrades and said to them, "I have found the booty and the thief, and I affrighted him not
neither troubled him, lest he should flee; but now, come, let us go to him, so we may make shift to lay hold upon him." Then I took them and
repaired to the keeper of the garden, who had tortured me with beating, meaning to make him taste the like of that which he had done with me and
lie against him and cause him eat stick. So we rushed into the water-wheel and seizing the keeper, pinioned him..Relief, Story of the Prisoner and
how God gave him, i. 174..So she hastened to admit the eunuch, who entered; and when he saw the Commander of the Faithful, he saluted not
neither kissed the earth, but said, 'Quick, quick! Arise in haste! My lady Tuhfeh sitteth in her chamber, singing a goodly ditty. Come to her in haste
and see all that I say to thee! Hasten! She sitteth [in her chamber].' The Khalif was amazed at his speech and said to him, 'What sayst thou?' 'Didst
thou not hear the first of the speech?' replied the eunuch. 'Tuhfeh sitteth in the sleeping-chamber, singing and playing the lute. Come thy quickliest!
Hasten!' So Er Reshid arose and donned his clothes; but he credited not the eunuch's words and said to him, 'Out on thee! What is this thou sayst?
Hast thou not seen this in a dream?' 'By Allah,' answered the eunuch, 'I know not what thou sayest, and I was not asleep.' Quoth Er Reshid, 'If thy
speech be true, it shall be for thy good luck, for I will enfranchise thee and give thee a thousand dinars; but, if it be untrue and thou have seen this
in sleep, I will crucify thee.' And the eunuch said in himself, 'O Protector, (250) let me not have seen this in Sleep!' Then he left the Khalif and
going to the chamber-door, heard the sound of singing and lute-playing; whereupon he returned to Er Reshid and said to him, 'Go and hearken and
see who is asleep.'.? ? ? ? ? She gives me to drink of her cheeks and her honeyed lips And quenches the worst of the fires that my heart devour..The
absent ones' harbinger came us unto, iii. 153..? ? ? ? ? a. The First Calender's Story xxxvii.? ? ? ? ? Far though you dwell, I'll ne'er your
neighbourhood forget, O friends, whose lovers still for you are stupefied..To return to the queen his wife. When the Magian fled with her, he
proffered himself to her and lavished unto her wealth galore, but she rejected his suit and was like to slay herself for chagrin at that which had
befallen and for grief for her separation from her husband. Moreover, she refused meat and drink and offered to cast herself into the sea; but the
Magian shackled her and straitened her and clad her in a gown of wool and said to her, 'I will continue thee in misery and abjection till thou obey
me and consent to my wishes.' So she took patience and looked for God to deliver her from the hand of that accursed one; and she ceased not to
travel with him from place to place till he came with her to the city wherein her husband was king and his goods were put under seal..Woman
accused of Lewdness, The Pious, ii. 5..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ed. Story of the Barber's Fourth Brother clviii.? ? ? ? ? My royal couch have I forsworn,
sequestering myself From all, and have mine eyes forbid the taste of sleep's delight..Then they displayed Shehrzad in the sixth and seventh dresses
and clad her in youths' apparel, whereupon she came forward, swaying coquettishly from side to side; and indeed she ravished wits and hearts and
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ensorcelled with her glances [all who looked on her]. She shook her sides and wagged her hips, then put her hair on the hilt of her sword and went
up to King Shehriyar, who embraced her, as the hospitable man embraces the guest, and threatened her in her ear with the taking of the sword; and
indeed she was even as saith of her the poet in these verses:.? ? ? ? ? To God of all the woes I've borne I plain me, for I pine For longing and
lament, and Him for solace I entreat
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